
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
  
March 19, 2025 
 
RE: SUPPORT for House Bill 2960 
 
Dear Chair Lively and Committee Members, 
 
On behalf of our organizations and our supporters throughout Oregon, we would like to express 
our strong support of HB 2960, which will protect human and environmental health by 
prohibiting the establishment or operation of harmful plastic conversion facilities in the state.  

Plastic conversion technologies, such as pyrolysis and gasification, sometimes called “chemical” 
or “advanced” recycling, are often presented as solutions to the growing plastic pollution crisis 
and the low and stagnant recycling rate for plastics. However, these technologies are not the 
answer. They are energy-intensive, release harmful toxic pollution, and fail to address the root 
cause of plastic pollution: the overproduction and reliance on single-use plastics. These 
technologies do not recover plastics like traditional mechanical recycling, which in turn 
perpetuates our reliance on fossil fuel-based virgin plastic, putting our environment and 
communities at risk. 

These technologies rely on high heat and pressure to break the chemical bonds in plastics, 
turning plastics into crude oil, syngas, or other forms of fossil fuels, releasing significant 
greenhouse gas emissions and harmful chemicals in the process.1 Pyrolysis and gasification, 
the two main technologies used at scale today, release 30-200 times more greenhouse gas 

 
1 Rollinson, A., et a. (2020). “Chemical Recycling Status, Sustainability, and Environmental Impacts.” Global Alliance 
for Incinerator Alternatives.  

https://www.no-burn.org/wp-content/uploads/CR-Technical-Assessment_June-2020.pdf


emissions than mechanical recycling.2 Of the limited number of facilities currently operating in 
the U.S., the majority are sited in low income communities or communities of color.3  

Oregon has already dealt with the challenges of plastic conversion technologies. Agilyx, a  
company that operated a plastic conversion facility in Oregon, closed in 2024 and it was 
reported the venture lost over $4.5 million since 2021.4 Over 20 states have enacted industry-
led legislation to reclassify these types of harmful technologies as “manufacturing” instead of 
solid waste management, exempting them from certain regulations and permitting requirements, 
and leaving surrounding communities at risk. 

HB 2960 recognizes that Oregon cannot rely on these harmful technologies to tackle plastic 
pollution. By prohibiting plastic conversion facilities, this legislation ensures that our state’s 
focus remains on real, sustainable strategies like reducing single-use plastics, investing in 
reusable alternatives, and improving recycling systems. Importantly, the bill also prevents public 
funds from being used to support these harmful technologies, ensuring that taxpayer dollars are 
directed toward truly beneficial environmental initiatives. 

HB 2960 is a critical step to protecting Oregonians from the economic and environmental risk of 
harmful plastic conversion technologies. We respectfully urge an AYE vote when this bill is 
heard in your committee. 
 
Sincerely,  
 

Anja Brandon, Ph.D.  
Director, Plastics Policy 
Ocean Conservancy 
 

Tara Brock 
Pacific Legal Director & Senior Counsel 
Oceana 

Tom Egleston 
Legislative Committee Chair 
Association of Oregon Recyclers 
 

Crystal Weston 
Environmental Health Program Director 
Oregon Environmental Council  

Avinash Kar 
Senior Attorney & Senior Director, Toxics 
Natural Resources Defense Council  
 

Celeste Meiffren-Swango 
State Director 
Environment Oregon 

Lisa Arkin 
Executive Director 
Beyond Toxics 
 

Charlie Plybon 
Oregon Senior Policy Manager 
Surfrider Foundation 

 
2 Uekert, T., et al. (2023). ASC Sustainable Chemistry & Engineering. 
3 NRDC. (2022). “Recycling Lies.” 
4 Seal, B. “Latest chemical recycling plant closing spurs concern over the industry’s viability.” (April 8, 2024). 
Environmental Health News. 

https://pubs.acs.org/doi/10.1021/acssuschemeng.2c05497
https://pubs.acs.org/doi/10.1021/acssuschemeng.2c05497
https://pubs.acs.org/doi/10.1021/acssuschemeng.2c05497
https://www.nrdc.org/sites/default/files/chemical-recycling-greenwashing-incineration-ib.pdf
https://www.ehn.org/chemical-recycling-plant-closing-2667655935.html


Annie Merrill 
Marine Conservation Manager 
Oregon Shores Conservation Coalition 
 

Charlie Fischer 
State Director 
OSPIRG 

Amy Van Saun 
Senior Attorney 
Center for Food Safety 
 

Dianna Cohen 
Co-Founder & CEO 
Plastic Pollution Coalition 

Sydney Harris 
Policy Director 
Upstream 
 

Glenn Fee 
Executive Director 
Tualatin Riverkeepers 

Samuel Broussard 
State Board Chair 
OSPIRG Students 

Helena Birecki 
Interim Director 
Climate Reality Project Portland Chapter 
 

Katie Drews 
National Director 
AMBR - Alliance for Mission-Based Recycling 

Miriam Gordon 
Reuse Director 
Story of Stuff 
 

Peter Blair 
Policy and Advocacy Director 
Just Zero 
 

Dave Henson 
Executive Director  
Occidental Arts and Ecology Center 
 

Ralph McDonald 
Co-Chair 
Eugene Southwest Hills Neighborhood 
Association SHINA 
 

Jessica Roff 
Plastics & Petrochemicals Program Manager 
US/Canada 
GAIA (Global Alliance for Incinerator 
Alternatives) 

 


